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Stuart Monro, videographer and the 

founder of the campaign for Wanstead 

Park, who died in September aged 79.  

In the summer of 2005 Stuart had     

contacted several people who were 

interested in the parkõs history and who  

went on to promote the Park and lobby 

for its preservation and improvement. 

The group became the Wanstead Park-

lands Community Project. Meetings of 

the group continued to be hosted by 

Stuart for a number of years.  

Within a short time, successful bids for 

grants from the Heritage Lottery Fund 

(HLF) and Nationwide Building Society 

enabled Stuart to devote his time and 

expertise to producing a series of DVDs 

describing various aspects of the history 

and natural history of the Park.   These 

continue to be an important record 

and are still in demand as a means of 

bringing the Park to a wider audi-

ence.   Stuart also arranged promotional 

events in local libraries and elsewhere. 

His films of these events helped to 

demonstrate the strength of local     

support for the campaign for Wanstead 

Park, and concern at its declining con-

dition. The final report to the HLF about 

the work of the Community Project was 

well received, in no small measure due 

to the quality of Stuartõs films. 

In June 2009 Wanstead Park, largely 

due to lobbying from the Community 

Project, was included in English Herit-

ageõs Heritage at Risk Register. This 

prompted the group to sponsor the  

reactivation of the Friends of Wanstead 

Parklands, a membership -based organi-

sation which had been dormant for 

some years.  

Today, the Friends of Wanstead Park-

lands has built on the work started by 

Stuart and is regarded as a key stake-

holder by the City of London and other 

landowners. Prior to the launch of the 

campaign for Wanstead Park, Stuart 

Monro had been a resident of          

Wanstead for more than two decades. 

After studying drama at Bristol University 

and film at the London School of Film, 

Stuart made his living producing videos 

professionally. He was a member of the 

Institute of Videography, and an occa-

sional judge for the Institute of Amateur 

Cinematographers. In 2016 a retrospec-

tive was held at Morley College at 

which a selection of the films he had 

made since the 1970s was shown.  

As a filmmaker who was keen to record 

the world around him, Stuart appreciat-

ed the importance of capturing        

aspects of the landscape and the      

traditions, histories and sense of place 

of local people.    Stuart had already 

made several videos about the local 

area, including "Kings of the Forest", a 

documentary recording how the deer 

played a key role in preventing the  

destruction of Epping Forest.  

Other films had themes as varied as    

the release of homing pigeons on    

Wanstead Flats and the characters  

who ran the Bank Holiday Fairs. Local 

historian Georgina Green worked with 

Stuart on some of his projects during this 

time.                                                                   
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  

FWP Committee Meetings  

Wednesday 13th December  

Venue:  Wanstead Golf 

Club  

Time 7.30 
 

Christmas Crafts    

Sunday 17th December  

Venue: the Temple   

Time: 11:00 fð 1:00 

 

Wren Group Activities  

Photo Exhibition  

Trees in the Landscape 

opens in November  

Venue: the Temple  

Times: weekends 10 - 3 
 

January Nature Club   

Sunday 28th January  

Venue: The Temple  

Time: 11am -1pm  

     

Leaving a Legacy to the 

Friends 

or making a donation in 

memory of a loved one 

who loved the park, please 

contact us at:  

info@wansteadpark.org.uk   

   



Friends of Wanstead Parklands  

FURTHER DATES TO NOTE  

н 

NEWS FROM THE SUMMIT 

 

There will be a fuller write -up in due course but 

the immediate response to the summit held by 

John Cryer, Labour MP for Leyton and Wanstead,  

in the Houses of Parliament on Wednesday,     

November 22  is a positive one.  

 

As most of us know Wanstead Park has been on 

Historic Englandõs at risk register since 2009. 

 

At the meeting a spokesman for the City of     

London Corporation said: òWe aim to submit a 

Heritage Lottery Fund bid for Wanstead Park as 

soon as possible.  

 

We know from our experience with our last      

successful Epping Forest -wide Heritage Lottery 

Fund project, that we need time to prepare the 

bid properly with our partners and do everything 

possible to ensure it succeeds.ó 

 

Christmas Crafts  

at the Temple  

Sunday 17th December  

at 11am until 1pm  

 

The cost will be £3.50 per child  

 

Bring your children to   the Temple in the 

park and enjoy the seasonal setting and 

the beauty of winter in the Park.  

We will be making Christmas decorations 

and wreaths, enjoying stories and, weather 

permitting, a short walk  in the winter woods.  

Stuart was a member of the Wanstead Historical Society for 

many years. He became passionate about the long and 

varied history of Wanstead Park and collected a huge    

archive of images and films on the subject, which he kept 

in his inner sanctum, a studio on the top floor of his house.  

In recent years Stuart played a less active role in the cam-

paign for Wanstead Park, this was because his energy was 

sapped by his chronic health problems. However, he had 

also become involved in the campaign against the closure 

of Lewisham Hospital. Both Stuart and his wife, Charlotte, 

have been involved in a variety of social and political 

causes over the years, and the National Health Service was 

always a matter of particular concern to them.  

Although a man of strongly held views, Stuart Monro was 

personally good -natured, cheerful and emollient. He was 

modest and wore his knowledge and expertise lightly.    

Parties hosted by Stuart and Charlotte were great fun, 

bringing together friends with many different interests -   

politics, music, theatre, filmmaking, writing and the love of 

good food and wine.  

There are many who have been touched by his sensitivity 

to the landscape and its social history, his love of wildlife, 

his wisdom, humour and caring nature for others.   The 

Friends of Wanstead Parklands will not be alone in missing 

him greatly.  



Friends of Wanstead Parklands  

The FWP Committee thank you for your previous generous       

funding, and would ask you to please renew your Membership to     

support the team in their efforts to vouchsafe the future of the 

park.  

At this very important time for the organisation regarding the HLF 

bid, it is crucial that the FWP are in a position to financially contrib-

ute to the Project, so emphasis on the successful collection of   

Annual Membership fees has therefore increased.  

The FWP Committee have now endorsed a change of Membership 

Policy which will simplify the rules of renewal. This will commence 

in January 2018.  

The Committee have chosen to freeze the standard Individual 

and Family  Annual Membership fees with the exception of those 

who receive a hard copy of the Newsletter where the costs of 

postage and print now exceed the income.  

From January 2018, the Membership year will run from 1 st January 

2018 to 31 st December 2018.  

This will apply to ALL Members .  

For 2018 only, those NEW members joining after 1 st September 2017 

will have their Membership automatically renewed.  

2018 Membership Fees:  

Individual - £5.00 Family/Dual - £10.00 Individual Lifetime - £70.00 

Members without email requesting hard -copy distribution - £10.00 
 

We would ask Members to please renew by the end of February 

2018. 

 

Renewal Process  

Details for Membership Renewal can be found on the Friends 

Website - http://www.wansteadpark.org.uk/membership/  

We would encourage the use of Direct Debit, but the site also pro-

vides options of on -line payment by or of course by cheque.  

We thank you again for your continued interest and support,     

and would of course welcome any additional donations which 

will help the Friends Charity and the 

future of the Park.  

 

John Sharpe Membership Secretary     

The Friendsõ First                      

Halloween Event  

Meeting at the Temple it 

clearly came with high 

expectations, as it was 

sold out well in advance.  

 

 

                  

  

We are happy to report 

that the guests were  not 

disappointed. One said 

afterwards - 

"We had a ball. It was 

great fun. Met lots of lovely 

people. Tasty bites and 

quality entertainment. 

Thanks to all the volun-

teers". 

Particular thanks are due 

to Gill James, who was 

responsible both for the 

concept and most of the 

organisation. Gill said - 

"We're delighted that   

everyone seems to have 

had a good time. This is 

the latest in a series of 

events the Friends have 

organised in and around 

The Temple.  

Our  aim has been to 

demonstrate the potential 

of this lovely but under -

used old building as a  

venue, and as a way of 

raising awareness of   

Wanstead Park and     

generating income to   

secure its future".  

"Our thanks to the City of 

London and its staff for 

their help and support".  

о 

FWP 2018 Membership Feeséé..News  

http://www.wansteadpark.org.uk/membership/


Friends of Wanstead Parklands  

Veronica Smith, who died 

recently aged 92, has left a 

generous bequest to the 

Friends of Wanstead      

Parklands. Her niece    

Catherine told the Friends: 

"Wanstead Park has been part of the 

family for fifty years".  

Veronica Smith had lived in Woodlands 

Avenue since the 1960s. When Veronica 

moved there over fifty years ago, the 

area was staider and more ostensibly 

respectable than it is now. For example, 

it was  not done  to hang your washing 

on the line on a Sunday. Also,  of course, 

the streets would have  appeared more 

spacious as there were many fewer cars 

parked on the road.  

Veronica was a great animal lover all 

her life and enjoyed walking her succes-

sion of dogs every day in Wanstead 

Park. The last of these, Snow, was an 

American Eskimo dog. Fellow dog -lover 

and columnist Suzy Crabtree described 

Veronica   and a previous dog thus in 

2003: "A teacher of the old school on 

grim wet mornings, she defies a wind  

 

that is making waves on 

the Leg o' Mutton and rain 

that is coming down in stair 

rods, because Chero

(kee)   has to have his walk".  

Veronica was born in Manor Park. She 

was a great classical musician, and 

loved to sing in the church choir and at 

school. She won a scholarship to the 

Sorbonne after the Second World War 

and must have been quite an inde-

pendent character as she travelled   

extensively in Europe on her own at a 

time when travel opportunities were 

much more limited. For a while she 

taught French,  and was for many years 

the popular deputy head of a primary 

school in Stratford.  She never married.  

The Friends are very grateful to Veronica 

Smith and her family, who still have 

strong connections to the area and 

have an abiding love of the Park, for 

choosing to honour Friends of Wanstead 

Parklands with this bequest.  

   

If you are interested in leaving a legacy 

to the Friends, or making a donation in 

memory of a loved one who loved the 

park, please contact us at   

info@wansteadpark.org.uk   

A Legacy for the Friends of Wanstead Parklands   

п 



Friends of Wanstead Parklands  

On Thursday 5 October a group organised by  

Epping Forest Operations Manager Geoff Sinclair 

visited the Woodberry Wetlands reserve in Stoke 

Newington. The party included chief ecologist    

Dr Jeremy Dagley, conservation arborist Richard 

Edmonds and other Epping Forest representatives.    

Several members of the Friends of Wanstead 

Parklands and Wren Group also attended.  

Although Woodberry Wetlands is a very different site to Wanstead Park, the 

purpose of the visit was to discuss how elements of the landscape planning 

for nature might be relevant there.  

The group was met by David Mooney of the London Wildlife Trust, who      

outlined a number of ideas that could be relevant in Wanstead Park,         

particularly how reedbeds had been created, benefitting birds, fish,        

dragonflies and amphibians.  

Also  of interest, given that the "Parkland Plan" for Wanstead Park is nearing 

completion,  were David's comments about the Woodberry Wetlands siteõs 

òbusiness modeló including the role of grant-aid and other forms of fundrais-

ing.  David said that a key factor was the on -site café, which was managed 

in-house. It contributed no less than £95,000 per year, of which nearly half 

came from sales, but the majority from events.  

David emphasised the role of volunteers in maintaining Woodberry          

Wetlands. As well as people who carried out day -to-day practical work, 

these included a number of high -profile ambassadors, such as actress     

Alison Steadman and historian Tom Holland.  

Gill James, a member of both the Friends and the Wren Group said after-

wards that the visit had been òreally usefuló and ògiven us all plenty of food 

for thoughtó. 

Staff from Epping Forest and members of the Wren Group and Friends of 

Wanstead Parklands are now going to mull over some of the practical      

lessons from Woodberry Wetlands. One medium -term outcome may be the 

establishment of a reedbed at the western end of the Heronry Pond.  

 

Woodberry Wetlands  was opened by Sir David Attenborough in 2016, having 

previously been known as Stoke Newington East Reservoir. The wetlands are 

the result of a proposal by the London Wildlife Trust to enhance the reservoir 

for wildlife and open it up so people can access a high quality, natural 

space in a densely built -up environment.  

Group Visit To Woodberry Wetlands   

р 

There are plenty of health 

walks  organised by the City 

of London and Redbridge 

Council.   

In Wanstead park walks take 

place on a Thursday.  

Meet : at the Park Entrance 

at Warren Road Car Park  

Time : 11am  

  7 December  

 4 January  

25 January  

22 February  

They usually take the form of 

an hour long walk and will 

cover 2.5 to 3 miles.  

 

All welcome just turn up!  


